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Ostar gives CU “interactive” sendoff

Cameron University received praise
and a sendoff into its interactive future
when Allan W. Ostar spoke to the sec-
ond annual meeting of President’s Part-
ners Jan. 12.

Ostar is president of the American
Association of State Colleges and Uni-
versities and father of the “interactive
university” concept which has been
adapted for Cameron by President Don
Davis.

Ostar said the best way to meet the
challenges of changing demographics,
rapid advances in technology and inter-
national competition is through the crea-
tion of strategic partnerships among
higher education, business and govern-
ment.

He spoke at a banquet attended by
approximately 200. More than 100 indi-
vidual and business members of the
Partners have pledged $1,000 annually to
Cameron.

Lauding the organization, Ostar said

business and indus-
try as stakeholders
in the interactive
university are sup-
plied with trained
graduates, and in
return supply visit-
ing instructors and
mentors.

He said the in-
teractive university
understands the im-
portance of cultural
diversity “that our
differences do not
weaken us; they
strengthen us.” In
the 1990s, the na-
tion will require
700,000 science and
technological professionals, and 85 per-
cent of the new workers will be minori-
ties, women, and disabled workers, he
said.

Speaker Allan W. Ostar, lefi, with Aulena Gibson, chair of
Cameron University Foundation, Inc. and President Don Davis
at the second annual meeting of President’s Partners.

President Davis said funding con-
tributed by the Partners this year will go
to the New Business Research Center
within the School of Business.

Research center begins business

Cameron’s new Business Research
Center (BRC,) with financing this year
from President’s Partners, has moved
into a wing on the first floor of the
School of Business and started several
research projects.

Development of a general business
index (GBI) for the Lawton area is the
first research project, sald Cameron
President Don Davis. '

Other planned projects are analysis
for a theme park venture, a customer sat-
isfaction survey for banks, and a cus-
tomer survey for a mall, said Dr. Jac-

quetta McClung, dean of the School of
Business.

The GBI consists of 27 variables and
will provide invaluable data in recruiting
industry. In the past such statistics have
been reported as Tulsa, Oklahoma City,
and the rest of the state. They will now
be reported as Tulsa, Oklahoma City,
Lawton, and the rest of the state.

T.K. Bhattacharya, assistant profes-
sor of finance, is the director of the
BRC. He is assisted by Dr. Abdul Sukar,
assistant professor of economics.



Dr. Jane Buchwald Kerr, Cameron
College alumna and one of three women
who chairs a department at the univer-
sity, coaches success in the workplace.

Chair of the department of home
economics/human ecology, she teaches
consumer economics and career prepa-
ration courses including resume writing
and job interviewing.

Her recent work achievements in-
clude co-authoring a book, “African
American Dress and Adornment: A
Cultural Perspective,” published in 1990
by Kendall/Hunt, Dubuque, Iowa; and
presentation of two papers concerning
female advancement in the workplace.

In March, 1990 she presented “Po-
litical Mistakes From Which You May
Never Recover” at the Oklahoma Con-
ference on Advancement of Women in
Higher Education, University of Okla-
homa Research Center. In May, 1950
she presented “Women, Work and Self-

Kerr coaches success in workplace

Image” at the Women & Work Confer-
ence, University of Texas at Arlington.

“Women tend to want to do 110
percent, and that is impossible,” Kerr
said. “They should set realistic goals,
achieve one step at a time, then go on to
the next goal.”

Kerr during the Oklahoma Confer-
ence on Advancement of Women in
Higher Education advocated political
savvy for women in the workplace and
stressed traits including discretion and
reliability as keys to success.

“Those who wish to rise in their
profession use initiative and never miss a
deadline,” she said. “A lively sense of
humor helps define and distinguish lead-
ers. Exhibiting and handling humor ef-
fectively may be one of the most impor-
tant on-the-job skills a woman needs for
professional success.”

Kerr at 5 feet 4 “suited” for basket-
ball years ago when she was a farm girl at

Chattanooga. In 1962., she was Aggic
queen at Cameron Junior College where
she studied home economics. She carned
a B.S. in home eco- u
nomics education a %/
OSU and a mastersin |
education at OU. She |
completed her Ed.D. |
in adult and continu
ing education at OSU
in 1985.
She has one son
David Beavers, 16, a
junior at Eisenhower
High School, and three stepchildren. Her
stepson, Ken Kerr, earned a masters
degree at Cameronin the spring of 1990.
Her stepdaughter, Kellic Randall, is a
Cameron senior majoring in medical
technology. Kyle Kerr is a pharmacist in
Dallas. Her husband, Frank Kerr, a native
of Walters, is a Cameron junior major-
ing in history and foreign languages.

Kerr

A MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT.... Richard Allen, President of CUAA

Many of us never stop to think about
the impact that higher education has had
on our lives. College education is an
influence that is with us forever. Often
when we talk to alumni and friends of the
university about joining the alumni asso-
ciation, their first question is, “What will
Ireceiveinreturn?” As an active partici-
pant in the alummni association, I am
more interested in what I can give back
to Cameron. It is an opportunity to
support an institution that has made an
impact on my life and thousands of oth-
ers not only in the Lawton community
but across the country.

The CUAA awarded the first Alumni
Scholarship Award to an upperclassman
at Cameron this year, and we hope to
provide additional scholarships as our
funds increase. The first 50th year reun-
ion was held at Homecoming in 1989 and
we continue to present Distinguished
Alumni Awards each year. To keep you
informed, the alumni newsletter is now
being published and mailed on a quar-
terly basis to active association members

and twice yearly to all addresses on our
mailing list. As our active membership
grows, the alumni association can be-
come more involved in strengthening
and supporting Cameron’s traditions and
quality programs.

The university hired Sandy Joyner
as the first full time director for alumni
relations in 1989. Sandy is dedicated to
working with us to design programs that
are mutually benefi-
cial to the association

university. She can’t _
do that without our .
support. Joining the
Cameron University - .
Alumni Association is
one way to give some-
thing back to an insti-
tution that continues
to offer educational opportunities and
influence our leaders of tomorrow.

Of course there are also benefits
that our active members enjoy. They
receive CU library privileges, car rental

¢ Z
Allen

discounts, selected discounts on imprinted
gift items in the book store, selected
discounts to athletic events and fine arts
programs, a CUAA window decal, all
alumni publications and an embossed
membership card. Active members are
also guests of the CUAA at the Home-
coming barbecue each fall. The most
important benefit; however, is the satis-
faction of knowing that you are support-
ing programs and activities designed to
mutually benefit the membership and
CU.

Annual memberships run from Oct.
1 through Sept. 30 each year and are only
$15 or you can become a life member for
$150. Sendyour check payable to CUAA
to Cameron Alumni Office, 2800 West
Gore, Lawton, OK 73505. If you arc 2
Cameron graduate or former student,
include your year of graduation and major
or the years you attended. We wantto be
able to let you know about any reunions
that might be planned for your class year
or school.



Homecoming 90 Highlights

Homecommg f ] tball game.




As of Nov. 15, 1990, 222 Cameron
alumni who have been commissioned
" through Cameron’s Army ROTC pro-
gram were serving on active duty. This
represents 54% of the 415 graduates
who have received Army commissions
since Cameron’s first commissioning class
in 1970.

Graduates range in rank from sec-
ond lieutenant to senior lieutenant colo-
nel. “Cameron should have its first colo-
nel next year when the officers from the
class of 1970 enter the promotion zone
for colonel,” said Lt. Col. Dick Murphy,
chairman of the department of military
science.

Five graduates are known to have
already commanded or are in command
of battalion-size units. They include
James Beauchamp, *70; Terry Bulling-
ton, ’70; Roy Edwards, *70; Michael
Bergman, 71; and James Pickens, 72.

UPDATE ON ROTC GRADUATES

Philip Brinkley, *72, is scheduled to as-
sume command in early 1991.

“This is a good indication of the
quality of Cameron’s graduates and how
well they are doing across the Army,”
said Murphy. Cameron’s ROTC gradu-
ates include 26 licutenant colonels, 69
majors, 72 captains and 55 lieutenants.
They are serving across the Army in a
wide variety of assignments, including
the Department of the Army and the
Joint Staff at the Pentagon.

Dr. Connie Butterfield, 81, is an
Army captain on the medical staff at
Beaumont Army Medical Center, Ft.
Bliss, Tex. A number of graduates are
serving in Saudi Arabia.

In addition to the 222 Cameron
graduates commissioned through Army
ROTC, more than 300 other Cameron
graduates are serving on active duty in
the Army. The vast majority of these

FORMER TEACHER SHARES MEMORIES

The Cameron alumni office has received a donation of yearbooks and over 100
photos from former instructor, Irma Casey Howard. Mrs. Howard taught biological
science courses at Cameron from 1937 until 1948. She is now retired and lives in

Tonkawa. Although handicapped by a
stroke almost five years ago, she de-
signed her own pen and ink Christmas
card this year. She has done numerous
pen and ink note papers and has also
painted in watercolor.

Mrs. Howard is a sports fan, and
many of the photos she has donated are
of Cameron athletes. There are also
photos of other students, staff, faculty
and the Cameron campus during those
years. Sandy Joyner, director of alumni
relations at Cameron said, “The photo-
graphs and yearbooks are wonderful
additions to the alumni archives. We’ll
also be able to share those memories
with our alumni who attend the home-
coming reunions for those years. The
class of 1941 will be honored on its 50th
anniversary and the classes of 1942-45
will also be spotlighted next fall at home-
coming. The alumni who attend will
recognize many of the students in the
photographs that Mrs. Howard has
donated.”
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Howard wearing a 1941 National Jr. Col-
lege Champs football jacket.

officers received their commissions
through the Officer Candidate School
program and later completed their de-
grees at Cameron through the Armys
degree completion program. One such
officer student is currently enrolled at
Cameron compared to the peak yearsin
the early 1970s when as many as 300
Army officers were enrolled as full-time
Cameron students.

Among the more notable army offi-
cers with direct ties to Cameron are Maj.
Gen. Thomas J.P. Jones, *71, who re-
cently retired as the commander of White
Sands Missile Range in New Mexico and
Maj. Gen. Wilson A. Shoffner who is
commanding the 3rd Infantry Division
in Germany. Jones completed his de-
gree while a lieutenant colonel in the
“Bootstrap” program. Shoffner was a
two-year graduate in the late ’50s, and
then transferred to Oklahoma State where
he received his commission in 1961

CAREER FAIR SET
FOR MARCH 28

The Cameron University placement
office will sponsor the third annual
Cameron Career Fair on Thursday, March
28, 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. at the Shepler Mez-
zanine.

The fair is designed to give all
Cameron students an opportunity to
explore career possibilities for college
graduates and to visit informally with a
number of representatives from busi-
nesses and government industries. It
also offers graduating seniors an oppor-
tunity to make valuable job contacts. No
interviews will be conducted; however,
those attending might want to bringresu-
mes.

Suzanne Aplin, director of place-
ment and testing, would also like to in-
vite Cameron alumni to participate in
this year’s fair. “Whether they are
employers seeking qualified employees
or looking for new employment oppor-
tunities themselves, alumni would be
welcome to attend this event,” said Aplin.
Anyone desiring further information can
call the Cameron placement office at
405-581-2205.



OUTREACH OFFERS CONTINUING EDUCATION

The educational outreach office at Cameron offers short courses, seminars and workshops each semester
" which are designed to meet the educational, cultural, professional development and leisure-time activity
needs of the citizens of Southwest Oklahoma. Courses which still have openings for the spring semester are

listed below.

Enrollment is open to all interested persons. Optional credit is available for some courses for an
additional fee and by completing additional requirements as specified by the instructor. To enroll or to
obtain further information, call the educational outreach office at 405-581-2280 or come by their office in

Shepler North Tower, room 424.

Eater’s Choice - Cholesterol

Historv of the Lawton-Fort

Lowering Program

Mondays, March 18 - April 22,1991, 5:30
p-m.-7:00 p.m.

Instructor: Dr. Rebecca Pazoureck
Fee: $70

Participants will learn the skills neces-
sary to choose foods that satisfy both
their taste buds and their need to achieve
maximum cholesterol lowering. Key
features of the program include inter-
preting food labels, ordering low fat foods
from restaurant menus, and opportuni-
ties to make and taste low fat refresh-
ments.

Wichita Naturalists

March 21- 24,1991, 8:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.
Instructor: Dr. Jack Tyler Fee: $44
This workshop will explore multiple
aspects of the history and ecology of the
southwest Great Plains with emphasis
on the Wichita Mountain region, effects
of soils, geological history, and other
abiotic factors in addition to the impact
of man as they relate to present day flora
and fauna. Well-known experts in
numerous fields will explain how their
disciplines interrelate and are interwoven
into the other facets of the natural his-
tory of this unique part of Oklahoma.
Several interpretative field trips will be
taken.

Sill Community

April 13 and 27, 1991, 8:30 a.m. - 4:30
p.m.

Instructor: David Stevens Fee: $44
This seminar will focus on the beginning
of man’s interest in living in the Lawton-
Fort Sillarea. Topics will include a brief
archeological study of the area, Ameri-
can Indians, Spanish explorers, Ameri-
can explorers, U.S. Army occupation
which includes the establishing of Fort
Sill, and the history of Lawton.

Critiquing Your Potential for
the Workplace

April 27,1991, 8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.
Instructor: Diana Chamblee Fee: $44
This workshop is designed for you to
critique your own skills in preparation
for job success. Research indicates that
success in the job market depends on
personal skills as well as a formal educa-
tion. During this eight hour workshop
you will actively participate in seven to
eight activities which will enable you to
graph your strengths and weaknesses.

ELDERHOSTEL '

May 19 - 25,1991

Fees: Resident - $265; Commuter - $125
Resident fee includes room, board and
tuition. Commuter fee does not include
overnight accommodations.

This is a learning vacation with only one
requirement -- the minimum age is 60.
Elderhostel is a network of colleges and
universities world-wide that offers a taste
of contemporary campus life for elder
citizens. You can live in the dormitory
for a week or at home if you prefer, eat
in the cafeteria, attend classes, and par-
ticipate in cultural and recreational ac-
tivities. You will be a college student for
aweek without taking tests, doing home-
work or worrying about grades. Course
work will cover:

Welcome to the Great Plains
with special focus on Great Plains geog-
raphy. Learn about the unique environ-
ment of the Great Plains including the
Wichita Mountains, the cross timbers
forests and the plains wildlife of buffalo,
elk, prairie dogs and eagles.

Images of the Great Plains

A journey back into plains history to
discover the Plains Indians, the impact
of European contact, Anglo-American
settlement, and contemporary issues.

Popular Culture on the Great

Plains: Myths and Realities
Experience what happened on the plains
through western movies, and the litera-
ture and poetry of plains authors.
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Grads reward Nalley with their success

. Dr.Elizabeth Ann Nalley, who grew
up on a farm near Checotah and at-
tended a one-room schoothouse, is a
nationally recognized chemical researcher
and the national vice president of Phi
Kappa Phi honor society.

She delights in the successes of her
Cameron former students, and keeps a
running correspondence with them.

Nalley is a 20-year faculty member
at Cameron and one of 10 female full
professors among a total of 54 full pro-
fessors at the university. In 1978 she
became the first female professor pro-
moted to full professor at Cameron
University.

Nalley and Dr. Donna Nelson of
OU, working under a $17,000 research
opportunity award from National Sci-
ence Foundation, did research last sum-
mer on organic synthesis through or-
ganoborane compounds -- research that
will benefit the pharmaceutical industry.

Nalley is the recipient of the Cameron
University Student Congress Outstand-
ing Professor Award (1986,) the Phi Kappa
Phi Meritorious Service Award (1981
and 1989) the Phi Kappa Phi Cameron
University Alumni Award (1980) and
the CU Phi Kappa Phi Distinguished
Faculty Award in 1978.

She is active in the American Chemi-

" cal Society and is the faculty sponsor of
the Cameron University American
Chemical Student Affiliate Chapter. She
was nominated for the Oklahoma Chem-
ist of the Year Award in 1986.

Nalley was elected national vice
president of Phi Kappa Phi by the dele-
gates of the 1989 triennial convention of
the honor society. Phi Kappa Phi recog-
nizes academic excellence in all aca-
demic disciplines.

She served as a regent from 1980
until her election. While serving as a re-
gent, she conceived the idea and edited a
manual which describes in detail proce-
dures for establishing new chapters and
maintaining old ones.

She received her B.S. from North-
eastern Oklahoma State University in
1965, her M.S. from Oklahoma State
University in 1969 and her Ph.D. from

Texas Woman’s University in 1975.
Several main sources of inspira-
tion for Nalley as a child were the biog-
raphy of the Polish-born French chem-
ist and Nobel prize winner Marie Cu-
rie; the encouragement and high cali-
ber of her science teachers in high school;
and a National Science Foundation High
School Institute in Chemical Engi-
neering, held at Oklahoma State Uni-
versity, which she attended between
her junior and senior years in high school.
“One of the main rewards received
from the teaching profession is the op-
portunity to observe the results of the

products your university produces -- our
students,” she said.

“At Cameron this is especially true
because the physical science department
is small enough that we develop close ties
with our students as we serve not only as
their teacher and academic adviser, but
often as their mentor, professional ad-
viser, and friend.

“This means in many cases we assist
them in preparing applications to gradu-
ate and professional school and in secur-
ing their first job and in many cases their
second and other future positions,” Nal-
ley said.

. ..

Dr. Ann Nalley assists students Gary Pruett, center, Rush Springs, and Paul Reed, Altus,
in pulling out glass tubing to make capillaries.



There are so many chemistry grad
success stories at Cameron that it would
take several weeks to describe them,
said Dr. Ann Nalley, professor of physi-
cal science.

Here is what has happened to just a
few from the class of 22 graduates in
chemistry in 1985:

John Argenzia completed his B.S. in
chemistry and accepted a position as a
chemist with Goodyear in Lawton. He
performs quality control analytical tests
on polymer and composite samples at
various stages in the tire manufacturing
process at Goodyear.

Phillip Easton completed his B.S.
and entered graduate school at the Uni-
versity of Arkansas the following fall. He
completed his Ph.D. in chemistry in the
fall of 1989 and accepted a position as a
research chemist with Conoco-Dupont
in Ponca City.

Robert Karl Herring after gradu-
ation at Cameron became a process
development chemist with Martin Mari-
etta in Orlando, Fla.

Kathy Hise after completing her B.S.
in chemistry began work with National
Amnalytical Laboratories in Tulsa. There
she became an expert in environmental
analysis procedures. Her work was so

‘85 chemistry grads succeed in variety of positions

outstanding that her employer has since
hired several other Cameron graduates.
During the last three years Kathy re-
ceived additional training, accepted more
responsibility, and moved up the em-
ployment ladder. She is employed by
AGRI-CHEM in Catoosa, Okla. where
she does research in agriculture and
environmental chemistry. She will be
completing her masters degree at OSU
in the department of civil engineering
this spring.

Darwin “Win” Hormann Jr. after
retiring from a career in the Army
completed his B.S. in chemistry at
Cameron. He became an environmental
specialist in Oklahoma City with the
Oklahoma State Health Department. Win
recognized that there were career op-
portunities where he could utilize both
his training as a chemist and his exten-
sive training and experience in the mili-
tary. After a year at the State Health
Department, he applied for and was
accepted into the training program of
the Oklahoma State Bureau of Investi-
gation (OSBI) He has completed that
training and is assigned as an officer to
the Lawton OSBI office. He relies heav-
ily on his analytical training in chemistry
and is often called upon to gather and
investigate evidence at crime scenes. His
wife, Dr, Virginia A. Hormann, is an
associate professor of physical science at

Cameron.

Christopher Hynes after complet-
ing his B.S. in chemistry at OU entered
grad school at Oklahoma State Univer-
sity. He recently completed his Ph.D. in
analytical chemistry and is seeking a
position in teaching at the university level.

Stam Alan Zisman completed his
B.S. in chemistry and mathematics at
CU and entered graduate school at OSU.
He completed his Ph.D. in organic chem-
istry. He completed hisfour undergradu-
ate years with a perfect 4.00 GPA then
compiled an identical record in grad
school. Stan’s Ph.D. research led to the
development of several important pat-
entable pesticides. He is now working
for Phillips Petroleum in Bartlesville.

Rebert Louis Schmurr entered the
School of Veterinary Medicine at Okla-
homa State University after completing
his B.S. in chemistry at CU. He com-
pleted his DVM and is now in private
practice.

James H. “Jim” Keck moved to
Atlanta after graduation in chemistry at
Cameron. He is working with Hitachi
selling medical and analytical instrumen-
tation. '

Mark Your Calendars Now and Attend
Homecoming "91

Friday, November 1, 1991 - Annual Homecoming Golf Tournament

Saturday, November 2, 1991 - Parade, barbecue, football game and reunions. Reunions
will include the annual CSSA reunion, Reunion of the Classes of 1941-45 with special
recognition for the class of ’41 on their 50th anniversary. All alumni, former students __
and guests are invited to join us for a barbecue meal at the student union prior to the
football game.




1991 CAMERON UNIVERSITY BASEBALL SCHEDULE

DATE OPPONENT PLACE TIME
Feb. 18 Air Force Academy Lubbock, Texas *10:30
Feb. 18 Texas Tech Lubbock, Texas *1:30
Feb. 19 Texas Tech Lubbock, Texas 1:00
Feb. 22 CENTRAL STATE (OK) LAWTON 1:00
Feb. 23 CENTRAL STATE LAWTON 1:00
Feb. 26 OKLAHOMA BAPTIST LAWTON 1:00
Mar. 1 Abilene Christian Abilene, Texas 2:00
Mar. 2 Abilene Christian Abilene, Texas 1:00
Mar. 7 OKLAHOMA CHRISTIAN LAWTON 1:00
Mar. 9 McNeese State Lake Charles, La. *12:00
Mar. 10 Sam Houston State Huntsville, Texas *2:00
Mar. 11 Sam Houston State Huntsville, Texas *2:00
Mar. 16 PITTSBURG STATE LAWTON 1:00
Mar. 17 PITTSBURG STATE LAWTON 1:00
Mar. 19 VALLEY CITY STATE LAWTON 1:00
Mar. 24 AUGUSTANA (S.D.) LAWTON 1:00
Mar. 25 AUGUSTANA LAWTON 1:00
Mar. 29 Hardin-Simmons Abilene, Texas 3:00
Mar. 30 Hardin-Simmons Abilene, Texas 12:00
Apr. 4 EAST CENTRAL LAWTON 1:30
Apr. 6 Oklahoma City Oklahoma City, OK 1:00
Apr. 8 East Central Ada, OK 1:30
Apr. 13 Oklahoma Christian Oklahoma City, OK 1:00
Apr. 15 Oklahoma Baptist Shawnee, OK 1:30
Apr. 19 Central State (OK) Edmond, OK 1:00
Apr. 20 Central State Edmond, OK 1:00
Apr. 26 ABILENE CHRISTIAN LAWTON 1:30
Apr. 27 ABILENE CHRISTIAN LAWTON 1:30
Apr. 30 OKLAHOMA CITY . LAWTON 1:30
May 3 Texas-Arlington Arlington, Texas 1:00

*Single nine-inning game. All other dates are seven-inning doubleheaders




DATE
Feb. 25-26

'Mar. 11-12 Arkansas Intercollegiate
Mar. 21-22 Pecan Valley Invitational

TOURNAMENT
Abilene Intercollegiate

1991 CAMERON UNIVERSITY SPRING GOLF SCHEDULE
CLUB (LOCATION)

Fairway Oaks Country Club, Abilene, Texas
Bellvardere Country ClubHot Springs, Ark.
Pecan Valley Golf Club, Ft. Worth, Texas
Kickingbird Golf Club, Edmond, OK
Wigwam Country Club, Phoenix, Ariz.
Lawton Country Club, Lawton, OK
Colonial Park Country Club, Clovis, N.M.

Cypress Links Golf Club, Jupiter, Fla.

1991 CAMERON UNIVERSITY WOMEN’S TENNIS SCHEDULE

Apr.1-2  Central State Invitational

Apr. 8-9  Grand Canyon Invitational

Apr. 17 College-Am

Apr. 22-24 Lone Star Conference
Championships

May 13-17 NCAA Division II
Championships

DATE OPPONENT

Feb. 26 Tulsa

Mar. 1 Cooke County CC

Mar. 5 Oral Roberts

Mar. 7 EAST CENTRAL

Mar. 8 CENTRAL STATE

Mar. 8 WEST TEXAS STATE

Mar. 9 TEXAS WOMAN’S

Mar.20  Texas-Arlington

Mar.26  TEXAS WESLEYAN

Mar.29  Abilene Christian

Mar.30  Hardin-Simmons

Apr. 1 COOKE COUNTY CC

Apr. 5 Texas Woman’s

Apr. 5 TBA

Apr. 6 Texas-Arlington

Apr. 9 East Central

Apr. 10 OKLAHOMA CITY

Apr. 12 Collin County CC

Apr. 13 Central State

Apr. 16 Oklahoma City

Apr. 19-20 Lone Star Conference
Tournament

* Exhibition match
** Played at Oklahoma City Tennis Center

PLACE
Oklahoma City**
Gainsville, Texas
Oklahoma City**
LAWTON
LAWTON
LAWTON
LAWTON

TBA

LAWTON
Abilene, Texas
Abilene, Texas
LAWTON
Denton, Texas
Denton, Texas
Arlington, Texas
Ada, OK
LAWTON
Edmond, OK
Edmond, OK
Oklahoma City
TBA

TIME
2:30
*3:00
2:30
2:00
1:30
TBA
9:00
TBA
2:30
3:00
9:00
*3:00
9:45
TBA
9:30
2:30
2:30
*TBA
TBA
2:00
TBA




1925 - Doris Julia Albright Drew is a
homemaker and lives in Jefferson City,
Mo.

1930 - Lillie M. Frazier is retired and
lives in Lawton.

1931 - Hailie C. Julian is retired and
lives in Lawton. She stays active with
church and club work and has been active
in A.AR.P. for ten years. Allen N. Talla
writes that the brochure for "Lawton-Fort
Sill: A Pictorial History"”, which features
a 1929 winter scene photo of Cameron,
brought back memories. In order to get
home to Sterling, he had to walk over 25
miles, spending the night half way with
some farmer friends.

1932 - Myron W. Smith is retired and
lives in Lawton.

1933 - Ferne E. Castle Farrar is retired
aftera33 year teaching career and lives in
Elgin.

1934 - Zula Harrison Clower is retired
and lives near Faxon. Alton Lee Living-
ston is retired in Frederick.

1936 - Jack E. Allen lives in Lawton. He
is a World War 11 veteran and is retired
from the Air Force, Air Force Reserves
and Civil Service.

1938 - Gene A. Hancock is retired from
the Lawton Public Schools. He enjoys
golf, fishing and travel.

1939 - Clorene Davis Hancock is retired
from American National Bank in Lawton.
Sheenjoys golf, travel and visiting grand-
children.

1940 - Cowley Carl Banks has retired in
Willow, Okla. after teaching and work-
ing with soil conservation. Merle J.
Brandon owns a mugsic store in Duncan.

James C. Barker is an independent
geologist and lives in Houston. Horace
Carl Brooks is retired in Bethany, Okla.
He enjoys golf, woodwork and gardening.
Edith Eller lives in Lawton and is a
retired teacher. James H. Holman lives
in Altus and is a retired physician. His
wife Sybil Harrel Holman is also a 1940
graduate.

1941 - Mary Ann Gafford Gilmore
lives in Glen Ellyn, Il. Elenora Scott
Barris Hines lives in Clovis N.M. She
retired in 1985 after 29 years with the
Clovis Municipal School System as coor-
dinator of health and school nursing. She
was twice honored as educator of the year
and was inducted into the Educator of the
Year Hall of Fame in N.M. in 1988.
Eldon W. Krause lives in Cheyenne,
Okla. and is retired from the U.S. Depart-
ment of Agriculture Farmers Home
Administration. Lloyd Brooks Mitchell
is President of Mitchell Appraisal Serv-
ices in Oklahoma City. His wife Mable
Grace Apple Mitchell is an artist, house-
wife and former teacher. Geraldine Nell
Farmer Skaggs and Alvin Douglas
Skaggslive in Dallas. Barbara C.Smith
has retired in Miami, Fla. She is an active
shell collector, artist and judge. Helen
Greb Szatalowicz is a housewife in
Stanley, Wis.

1942 - Lucille Peevey Brumley has re-
tired in Bluejacket, Okla. after 39 years as
a teacher and is active with Craig County
Retired Teachers. Merrole Davis Dick-
ens hasretired in Meers. Theresa Arlene
Roberts Dugan lives in Frederick and is
employed with the Association of South
Central Oklahoma Governments. Eve-
Iyn Louise Norris Klein lives in Lawton
and is a retired school teacher. She is
married to 1970 graduate Jerry Otto Klein.

1943 - Mary Lou Holt Daniel lives in
Lawton. Cecil Frank Mattoon is a re-
tired postman and lives in Lawton.

1945 - Gussie Marie Blasdel Barnett is
a housewife and lives in Grandfield.

1952 - Richard L. ‘Dick’ Smith has re-

tired in Watonga.

1962 - William O. Strange is a partner
with Deloitte and Touche in Houston.

1968 - Dr. Carroll Wheeler has joined
the staff of Great Plains Hospital in Lawton
as medical director of the adolescent pro-
gram,

1970 - Bob DeLaughter lives in Yukon
and is accounting supervisor for Okla-
homa Gas and Electric in Oklahoma City.
Jerry O. Klein is a retired teacher and
lives in Lawton. David Newman has
beennamed vice presidentof investments
for A.G. Edwards and is manager of the
firm’s Duncan office.

1971 - Elva Lynn Brown is a second
grade teacher at Prather Brown Center in
Frederick and is working toward a mas-
ter’s degree.

1972 - James W. Campbell is general
manager for Wholesalers, Inc. in Corpus
Christi. He was 1990 amateur of the year
for the Southern Texas PGA and general
chairman for the Ben Hogan South Texas
Open. Ronald Gale Prueitt is principal
atLincoln Elementary in Corsicana, Tex.
Janet Shirley was nominated for Co-
manche Public Schools teacher of the
year award. She teaches at Meridian
Elementary.

1973 - Nancy Allen is principal of
Woodrow Wilson Elementary School in
Duncan, She was selected for the Admin-
istrator’s Award by the Stephens County
Reading Council as the administrator who
has done the most to implement and pro-
mote an exemplary reading program in
Stephens County. Harold N, Hunt is
supervisor of television for the Depart-
mentof the Army atFort Sill. William L.
Norris is an elementary teacher with the
Lawton Public Schools.

1974 - Rod Ring has been appointed a
special district judge for Cleveland County.
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Prior to the appointment, he was in pri-
vate law practice in Norman and had
served as assistant city attorney for the
city of Moore. Bradley H. Sinor is on
staff at the Broken Arrow Ledger news-
paper. A science fiction writer, he has
had short stories and articles published
in national magazines. Jerry B. Stanley
is members’ services coordinator for
Cotton Electric in Walters. Louise Wat-
son is a kindergarten teacher at Grandfield
Elementary School and has been fea-
tured on KSWO television as Grandfield’s
historian.

1975 - Rev. Harold Brown has been ap-
pointed associate pastor at Epworth
United Methodist Church in Chickasha.
Rev. James L. Burton is area treasurer
for the Foreign Mission Board in
Edenvale, South Africa. Joseph H. Lofton
is Superintendent III at Sampson Cor-
rectional Center in Clinton, N.C. and
lives in Goldsboro. Leslie Maddox is bid
assistance coordinator for Great Plains
Economic Development Center in
Lawton. Eugene D. Minietta, Jr. is equip-
ment specialist for TEXCOM F.A. Board
at Fort Sill and a licutenant colonel with
the U.S. Army Reserves. He served two
towrs n Viet Nam and received the Bronze
Star and Air Medal with oak leaf clus-
ters, Meritorious Service Medal and Army
Commendation Medal. Kevin Lane
Monroe is a piping engineer with Litwin
Engineers and Constructors, Inc. of
Houston and lives in Sugar Land.

Louie “Buz” Sumrall
is owner of Sumrall
Rentals in Lawton.

1976 - Henry J. Herzig is owner of
Herzig Sewing and Vacuum Centers in
Lawton. Bruce W. Hollander is district
manager of life sales for Hartford Insur-
ance in Las Vegas. Dr. Johnny M. Hor-
ton is a nutritionist with Nutrition Serv-

ice Associatesin Hereford, Texas, serves
as a consultant to beef cattle feed yards
and is past president of the Plains Nutri-
tion Council. Roger Jessie is a teacher
and coach in Erick.

1977 - David B. Hale is editor of the edi-
torial page for the Lawton Constitution,
Valerie Ridgeway Grant works for Civil
Service at Fort Sill. Walter C. Quoetone
lives in Lawton and works for Payless
Cashways, Inc. in sales.

1978 - Robert W. Albright is worker’s
compensation administrator for Mobil
Oil Corporation in Dallas and lives in
Plano. Nancy C. Hemphill is assistant
vice president and trust office at Security
National Bank and Trust in Duncan.
Larry Jantzen is employed by McCord’s
Office Supply in Lawton and serves on
the board of directors of the Cameron
University Alumni Association. Gre-
gory E. McCracken is an attorney with
Mikovsky and McCracken in Oklahoma
City. Bobby J. Morris is a teacher at
Alice High School, Alice, Tex. William
J. “Bill” Ramsey is an associate profes-
sor at Cameron University. Michael B.
Tucker has joined the faculty at Western
Oklahoma State College in Altus as an
instructor of language arts.

1979 - Billie Dale Carlson is retired from
the U.S. Army and lives in Lawton. David
Gene Johnson is a soil conservationist
for the Bureau of Indian Affairs and lives
in Walters. Rev. Elijah Mitchell is pas-
tor of the Grace Missionary Baptist
Church in Schweinfurt, Germany and is
moderator of the General Baptist Asso-
ciation of West Germany.

1980 - Caroline Jessie Anderson is data
security specialist for Sears Tech, Dallas
IPF in Dallas. James Benge is division
marketing manager for Arkla Gas Com-
pany in Lawton. Joseph B. Wheeler is
process control section manager for
Goodyear m Lawton. Ralph F. Whitehead
is a retired sergeant major, U.S. Army
and lives in Lawton. Regina Elaine Bland
was chosen in October by Governor Henry

Bellmon as the 1990 recipient of the
Oklahoma State Victory Award. She
represented Oklahoma at the national
awards ceremony at the John F. Ken-
nedy Center for the Performing Arts in
Washington. The award is part of the
national Victory Awards sponsored by
the National Rehabilitation Hospital in
Washington, D.C. She works as a social
worker with the Department of Human
Services of Oklahoma,

1981 - Gordon Gowing is an air condi-
tioning welder and fitter for Berger En-
gineering in Dallas. James Henson is a
science teacher in Sentinel. Carol Ice is
the high school band director at Mannford.
Sharon Parker is the nursing adminis-
trative supervisor at Norman Regional
Hospital and recently graduated from
the University of Oklahoma College of
Law.

1982 - Marlisa Barge Adams is a self
employed certified public accountant in
Lawton. Robert Dean Atchison is an
auditor for RCB Bank in Claremore
where he is active in community
organizations. Charlene Bowerisatran-
sitional first grade teacher in the Freder-
ick Public Schools and has been included
in the 1990 edition of Who’s Who in
American Education. Duane DelVec-
chio is a teacher at Howell Elementary
School in Lawton and serves on the board
of directors of the Cameron University .
Alumni Association. Dennis G. Moore
is project manager for Hughes Aircraft
and lives in Lawton.

1983 - Scott Crew is employed by J.C.
Penney Company in Houston. Carla
Williams Crutcher has joired her hus-
band, Charlie, for .an overscas assign-
ment with the U.S. Army. Janice Meese
has been selected for Leadership Lawton
1990-91. She is vice president and mar-
keting manager for Anderson-Fletcher-
Livingston Supply Company in Lawton.
Kathryn Newport received her MD. from
the University of Oklahoma College of
Medicine. She is an anesthesiologist at
Toledo Hospital in Ohio and is subspe-
cializing in cardiovascular and obstetri-
cal anesthesia. She also serves as an
advanced trauma life support physician
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for the Medical College of Ghio mobile
intensive care unit. She has been se-
lected for honorary membership in Who's
Who in Health and Medical Care, a
national publication honoring achieve-
ment in the medical profession. Edward
B. Selstad is a postal clerk for the U.S.
postal service in Lawton. Frank G, Walker
is owner of Texhoma Temporary Serv-
ices, Lawton and has been elected as a
Comanche County Commissioner. Wil-
liam H. Whitehill, Jr. is an attorney with
Andrews, Davis, Legg, Bixler, Milsten
and Price, Oklahoma City.

1984 - Melvin C. Ervin, Sr. lives n Lawton
and is a teacher for the Department of
the Interior, Treasure Lake Job Corps.
Kay Lynn Foster is a teacher in the
Lawton Public Schools. Dr. Jon A. Hooks
is an assistant professor of finance in the
department of economics at Albion
College in Michigan. Richard E. Loweis
an intake and probation supervisor for
the Comanche County Juvenile Bureau
of the District Court. He is a member of
Project B.O.L.D., Oklahoma University
juvenile personnel training program and
the Citizens Task Force for Drug Free
Schools and Communities. He also is a
certified ropes course instructor and
coordinator of outdoor adventure pro-
grams for the juvenile bureau. Richard
McCauley is the vocational agriculture
instructor for the Waurika Public Schools.

1985 - Emma Bianco Fisher has re-
ceived amaster’s degree in microbiology
from the University of Oklahoma and is
employed as a medical research special-
ist for the Oklahoma Medical Research
Foundation in Oklahoma City. Jean
Anne Gloriod is a legal assistant and
administrative assistant with Stibbs,
Burbach and Beridon in The Wood-
lands, Texas. She lives in Conroe. Nel-
son 1. Jomes is a junior analyst program-
mer with OAQ Corporation at Fort Sill
and is an assodate member of the Lawton
Home Builders Association. Barbara
Moelleris a sales associate with Coldwell
Banker - Crossroads in Lawton and is
active in the Chamber of Commerce and
Industry and the March of Dimes. Capt.
Kevin M. Peter is a training technician
for the National Guard in Harrisbhurg,

Pa. Rhonda Slawson is a first grade
teacher in Cyril.

1986 - Nancy Caroline Bohl is a first
grade teacher with the Chattanooga, Okla.
Public Schools. Richard E., Denning is
manager of Pizza Factory Plus and lives
in Lawton. Gayla Graham is teaching at
Rivers Elementary School in Altus,
Glenda Jones is teaching chemistry and
applied physics at Marlow High School.
Rev. Larry Martin is serving as interim
pastor at Christian Life Cathedral in
Comanche. A Pentecostal Church of
God minister, he has also been appointed
Christian Education Director for the
Southwest Texas District. Sonja E.Men-
doza is a computer programmer and
analyst for the U.S. Army Atmospheric
Sciences LabinLas Cruces. Scott Pace is
working as a soil conservationist through
the SCS office at Medford. Maceo Smith
is a personnel clerk for the Military Per-
sonnel/AG Customer Service Work Cen-
ter at Fort Sill.

1987 - Betty Jean Arnold is employed
as a chemist with USPCI, Waynoka, Okla.
Gayla Eastep Birch is working toward a
master’s degree in psychology at Dayton
University in Ohio. M. Kandance Byrd
Black is an auditor and program man-
ager, GS-11, with the U.S. Customs
Service, Washington, D.C. and lives in
Lake Ridge, Va. Danalyn Ange Bryce
is a preschool group therapist for the
Parent-Child Center in West Palm Beach,
Floy Marie Cash Campbell is retired in
Lawton and stays busy with volunteer
activities. Allan R. Carlson is a tester
for Telos at Fort Sill.

hair of the military
ence department at

Institute of

Bradley W. Hunt is a teacher and coach
at Woodland Middle School in Ralston,

Okla. and lives in Fairfax. NancyKeeter
is teaching third grade at Walters
Elementary. Alyce L. Patterson Patton
is a self employed piano teacher in Wic-
hita Falls. Gregory G. Rogers is em-
ployed by Micro Solutions in Dallas and
is a first licutenant in the U.S. Army
Reserves.

1988 - Edna Alvillar is director of the
Southwest Area Health Education Cen-
ter at Cameron University. Elisa Bledsaw
is manager of Edison Brothers, Inc. in
Tulsa and is active in Jaycees. Rebecca
Lynn Jolly is a budget analyst for the Di-
rectorate of Resource Management,
Program budget Division at Fort Sill.
Toby S. Kelley is an agriculturist with the
Oklahoma State University Agronomy
Research, Southwest Complex in Altus.
Gary McAtee is serving with the U.S.
Army at Fort Sill. Capt. Cynthia J.
Morris lives in Arlington, Texas and is a
company commander for the 5th BN,
89th Regt, 402 Bde in Wichita Falls.
Robert E. Roselle is family service direc-
tor for Service Corp International, San
Diego. Jon M. Scott is a second lieuten-
ant in the U.S. Marine Corps and has
completed military police pre-service
school at Camp Pendleton. Capt. Lee H.
Sheldon is a battery commander with
the U.S. Army and is stationed overseas.
His wife, Rebecca W. Sheldon, is a news
writer for the Hanau Herald. Deborah
Jean Sherrill received a master of artsin
criminal justice at Northeast Louisiana
University in December. Johnnie C.
Smith, Jr. is a junior programmer and
systems analyst for Schlegel Corpora-
tion in Frederick. Mary A. Youngblood
is a senior programmer and analyst for
Western Farmers Electric Coop and lives
in Comanche.

1989 - Laura Smart Anderson is a fifth
grade teacher at Duncan’s Mark Twain
Elementary School. Todd Anderson is
a probation and parole officer. Ronald
L. Beaucage is a U.S. Army Warrant
Officer stationed at Fort Sill. Fiona
Jean Burdick is an Admissions Coun-
selor at Cameron. Laura Lynn Shidler
Byrd is an accountant at Comanche
County Memorial Hospital in Lawton.
Deanna Yvette Crawford is a substitute
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teacher in Germany. Philemon Currin
is serving in the U.S. Army as a unit
supply specialist with the United Na-
tions Command Support Facility in South
Korea. He recently completed the U.S.
Army primary leadership course.

Christy D. DeWolfe is a computer op-
erator and programmer at Comanche
County Memorial Hospital in Lawton.
Christie Dinse is a fifth grade teacher at
Cyril Elementary School. Kenneth Merle
Dorrell is owner of Gate 4 Alignment
and Brake in Lawton. Nancy Elliott is
management analyst for TRAMEA Field
Team at Fort Sill and is active with Arts
for All and E.S.A. sorority. Kimberly
Lynell Griffith is a pre-kindergarten
teacher at St. Mary’s School in Lawton.
Rebecca Shelly Howard is a second year
kindergarten teacher in Seminole and is
working on her master’s degree at Texas
Tech. David Kurt Hughes is office man-
ager for Cedar Crest Manor in Lawton.
Charles T. Johnstone has been promoted
to east region internal auditor with E. G.
& G. Dynatrend, United States Customs
Service Support Division and is respon-
sible for performing audits for the cast-
ern region including Puerto Rico. He
lives in Edison, N.J. Karan K. Dotterer
Johnstone is married to Charles
Johnstone. She is a chiropractic assis-
tant at the Essex Chiropractic Center in
Edison, N.J. David W. Jones lives in
Lawton and is an electronic technician
with Civil Service. Steve Justus is head
football coach for the Bray-Doyle Public
Schools. Donald W. Kesler, Jr. is quality
assurance specialist with Telos Systems
Groupin Lawton. Shala Kerrick livesin
Lawton and is continuing her education.
Leanna Matthews is an eclementary

teacher at Woodrow Wilson in Duncan.
James W. Mitchell, Jr. is a technical
writer for Telos Federal Systems in
Lawton. Ziska M. Meeller is a depart-
ment secretary for student support serv-
ices at Cameron. Michael W. Moore is
first sergeant of FA Detachment sup-
porting Operation Desert Storm. Wil-
liam R. Munoz is a supply clerk for
Northrop, DOL at Fort Sill. Carolyne
Paradiso lives in Fort Drum, N.Y. and is
communications coordinator for the Wa-
tertown office of Planned Parenthood of
Northern New York. She is also active in
the Fort Drum theatre group and plans
to work on her master’s degree at Nor-
wich University. Suchart Poovarat is
head draftsman and computer operator
for D. Henry Jones Engineering in
Lawton. Phyllis P. Presnell is alcohol
rehabilitation counselor for Taliaferro
Community Mental Health Center in
Lawton. Karla Jo Powell Schrick mar-
ried in November and is teaching second
grade at Temple. Melody A. Setters is
associate accountant with Halliburton
Servicesin Duncan. Robert Leon Slater
plans to obtain a master of divinity de-
gree and is employed by Orchard Supply
Hardware in San Jose, Calif. Haeng
(Roxanne) Soucy works at the Fort Lewis
Post Exchange where she was recently
promoted. She also volunteers and teaches
part time. Norman Soucy is a second
lieutenant with the air artillery defense
at Fort Lewis. Larry L. Stroh is pursuing
an acting career in New York City and
has completed a year of training at the
American Musical and Dramatic
Academy. Billy Frank Tisdale is em-
ployed as a cost accountant with Sch-
legel Oklahoma, Inc. in Frederick.Roy
Allen Vannatter is retired and lives in
Lawton. Kim White is teaching second
grade in Walters. Julie Thorn Whitecot-
ton is a second grade teacher in Ryan.
Egbert A. Williams is employed by
Goodyear Tire Company in Lawton.
Monty C. Wilsen is a dental student at
the University of Oklahoma Health Sci-
ences Center.

1990 - Tedd S. Adair ITis a U.S. Army

nursing recruiter and lives in Antioch,
Tenn. Sheryl Lyn Adams is residing in
Rogers, Ark. and plans to teach. GaryE.
Allen is a sergeant first class with the
U.S. Army at Fort Sill. KayLynn Bateman
owns and manages a stud farm in Marlow.
Laura Tommie Bayless lives in Lawton
and plans to teach music education. Kath-
leen B. Brandvold is working toward a
second degree at Cameron. Bernard
Bryant is with the U.S. Air Force Engi-
neering Technical Services at Altus Air
Force Base. Gwendelyn Kay Byrdis a
self employed consultant and substance
abuse specialist in Modesto, Calif. Carole
Ann Gilder Burrs lives in Lawton and
works as a registered nurse at Duncan
Regional Hospital. Alexandra Cardona
lives in Lakewood, Colo. and is self
employed as a personal and career
counselor. Richard J. Chagnon plans to
become achild abuse counselor and lives
in Lawton. Nancy Coyle is a teacher at
Woodland Hills Elementary in Lawton.
Chris Crosley was married last May to
1990 summer graduate Gina Boaldin.
They have moved to Peewaukee, Wis.
where Chris is a junior chemist with
Plas-O-Medic of Waukesha, Wis. Cyn-
thia O’Malley Curtis was married in
July and looks forward to teaching, Char-
les C. Deal is manager of the Suzy Pipe
Service Company in Duncan. Dorothy
Susan Denard is a teacher of the deaf for
the Lawton Public Schools. William B.
Emge is second lieutenant in the U.S.
Army. Eldena Kay Ferrell is a computer
programmer for OAO at Fort Sill. Amy
Fields has been named Miss Stephens
County and will be a candidate for the
Miss Oklahoma title. She is a substitute
teacher for the Lawton Public Schools.
Kimberly Patrice Flanagan plans to at-
tend medical technology school. James
Robert Freemanisacomputer program-
mer for Telos in Lawton. Arrianne
Ginsberg is social director for Western
Hills Health Care Center in Lawton.
Michael H. Githens is attending law school
at Oklahoma City University. Karen
Glass has taught in the Cement School
System for ten years and has been hon-
ored as Cement Teacher of the Year and
Caddo County Teacher of the Year.
Pearline June Hix lives in Mountain
Park and plans to work toward her master’s




degree. Susam A. Hohstadt plans to
teachin Lawton. Jacqueline F. Howell is
an elementary teacher with Cache Pub-
licSchools. Kendralyn Hubbard lives in
Dallas and is pursuing a master’s degree.
Celeste Hope Jones lives in Hattiesburg,
Miss. and is working toward a master’s
degree in counseling psychology at the
University of Southern Mississippi. Jeff
Kulbeth has been hired by the Blan-
chard School System as eighth grade
earth science teacher, assistant high school
football coach, assistant junior high foot-
ball coach and seventh grade girls’ bas-
ketball coach. Roger D. Lewis lives in
Anadarko and works in horticulture. Mary
K. Lynch is a technical writer for Halli-
burton Services in Duncan and serves as
publicity director for the Chisholm Trail
District Boy Scouts of America. Teresa
J. McKenzie is an elementary school
teacher with the Lawton Public Schools.
Robert W. Miller, Jr. is working toward
aPh.D. in educational technology at the

University of Oklahoma. Stephen C.
Miller is a photographer for the Lawton
Constitution. Diane Bartlett Morris has
moved to Tallahassee, Fla. where her
husband is professor of military science
and she is the academic advisor to the
undergraduates in the psychology de-
partment at Florida State University.
Deena Noland is a volunteer chaplain’s
counselor at the Fort Sill Family Life
Center. Carol Olds is teaching first
grade at Grandfield Grade School.
Sandra K. Petty is an associate account-
ant for Halliburton Services in Duncan.
Lisa (PKelley is teaching at Walters
Middle School and coaching girls’ bas-
ketball and track. Linda Bentley Peirce
is personnel analyst for Halliburton
Services in Duncan. Bobby Charles Poe
is a letter carrier for the U.S. Postal
Service in Lawton. Marion H. Robinson
is an elementary teacher with the Dun-
can Public Schools. Rebecca Ann Ro-
lande is a victim counselor for Marie

Detty Youth and Family Services in
Lawton. James F. Remanm, Jr. is an
investigator for the Comanche County
district attorney’s office. Bart S. Scrog-
gins is assistant district sales manager
for the Lawton Constitution. Mario G.
Silva is chief warrant officer with the
U.S. Army at Fort Bliss. Nhu Khue T.
Smith has moved to Fort Rucker, Ala.
and is attending graduate school. Sheilah
Mechelle Stephens is a military person-
nel clerk for the U.S. Army at Fort Sill.
Amy Jo Tucker is employed by Citizen’s
Bank in Lawton. Michelle Rene Velasquez
ismanager of G & G Fiance Company in
Lawton. Mickey D. Weaver is a com-
puter programmer at Telos in Lawton.
Coris Kaye Duncan Wheat was married
in November. She is living in Duncan
and is pursuing her master’s degree. Delia
Kay White has been hired to teach kin-
dergarten and reading for the Eldorado
Public Schools.

ATTENTION TEXAS ALUMNI

Dr. Ronald A. Sharp, class of
’76, is forming a Texas chapter for
Cameron alumni. Assisting him

| are Vinnie Ryan class of 78, and

Don Ryan. Anyone interested in par-
ticipating is encouraged to make contact
with: Dr. Ronald A. Sharp, 9310 Oak

H1Hs Drlve Templc Texas 76502 phone

551- 5110

- (817) 780-9165 or Vinnie and Don
Ryan, 208 Willow Creek Lane, Fort
Worth, Texas 76134, phone - (817)

1991 CAMERON UNIVERSITY WOMEN S SOFTBALLSCHEDULE

DATE OPPONENT PLACE TIME
Feb. 21 OKLAHOMA CITY LAWTON 3:00
Mar. 5 OKLAHOMA BAPTIST LAWTON 3:00
Mar. 8-9  Central State Oklahoma City TBA
Tournament (Softball Hall of Fame)

Mar. 15-16 Oklahoma City Oklahoma City TBA
Mar.23  AIR FORCE ACADEMY LAWTON 1:00
Mar.24  TARKIO LAWTON 1:00
Mar.25  WAYNE STATE LAWTON 1:00
Apr. 2 Oklahoma City Oklahoma City 3:00
Apr. 4 OKLAHOMA LAWTON 3:00
Apr. 9 Oklahoma Baptist Shawnee, OK 3:00
Apr. 11 Central State Edmond, OK 3:00
Apr. 18 CENTRAL STATE LAWTON 3:00
Apr. 23 Oklahoma Norman, OK 5:00




LET US ENOW if you have a change of address, a new name, or news you would like to share in Alumnotes.
Send to: Cameron University Alumni Office, 2800 West Gore, Lawton, OK 73505

Social Security # Name

Maiden Name if applicable

Address

Phone (home): (work):

Grad Yr(s) or Yrs Attended Major

Relationship to Cameron if you did not attend

News for Alumnotes:

Lwrov-forr S,

) ‘ A DICTORINL HiSTORY ﬁ \

Lawion-Fort Sill: A Pictorial History byM. David Stevens captures the history of the Lawton-Fort Sill community in words and pictures
and records the influence of the cultures that shaped it -- the Native American, the military and the settlers.

The author has collected over 300 pbotographs, many never before published, and added text for this looking glass into the
past, recapturing forever everyday life and historic moments. You’ll meet famous men and women who were so vital to the founding
of this area, and you'll relive the events that shaped its hentage.

These beautiful 8 1/2" x 11" hardcover limited edition books are available exclusively through the Cameron University
Alumni Association. All limited edition books purchased through the alumni association will be signed and numbered by the author.

Price: $37.95 from Cameron University Alumnl Office, Administration Bldg, Rm 14§
$40.95 postpaid if to be mailed. Checks payable to CUAA
Quantity Limited
Discounts available for 10 or more books - call 405-581-2988. For Visa ar MasterCard charges include card number, expiration date
& name on card, or you may charge by phone 405-581-2988. If you wish a book sent to another address as a gift, a gift card can be
enclosed.
Cameron University Alumni Association
2800 West Gore Boulevard
Lawton, Ok 73505-6377
Proceeds will benefit the Cameron University Alumni Association
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ANDY WARREN FUND ESTABLISHED

Farrell Large, a former member of the Cameron football
coaching staff, is seeking funds to assist Cameron alumnus Andy
Warren. Warren, a 1986 graduate and member of the CU
football team, has been diagnosed as having leukemia and is on
a donor list for 2a bone marrow transplant. In order for the bone
marrow transplant to be performed, it will be necessary for
Warren’s family to raise over $100,000.

Prior to becoming ill Warren was coaching in Danville, Va.
According to Large, he is hospitalized in a Richmond hospital
and is expected to be moved to Baltimore, Md.

Those desiring to contribute to the fund for Warren should
send donations to Lawton Teacher’s Credit Union, 1806 N.W.
Liberty Avenue, Lawton, OK 73507 or to Farrell Large, Farmer’s
Insurance, 2355 West Gore, Lawton, OK 73505. Checks should
be made payable to The Andy Warren Fund.

CU ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Richard Allen President

Vivian Buchwald Vice President
Jane Kerr Secretary-Treasurer
Jeanette Bennet Oakle Hilbert
George Crow Larry Jantzen
Duane Delvecchio Edward Legako
Don Greb Jimmy Lebew
Grady Greene Donna Wade

Ex-officio Members:

Don Davis, President of Cameron University
Sandy Joyner, Director of Alumni Relations
Morgan Wright, Student Government President

CU Signs 15 Prep Football Players

Cameron University signed 15 high school football players
and one junior college player to letters of intent on Wednesday,
Feb. 6, bringing to 22 the total number of prep and juco signees.

Here is the complete List: Brent Alexander, 6-1, 190, DB,
Arlington, Texas (Martin HS); Otis Blann, 5-10, 170, DB,
Lawton, OK (Eisenhower HS); Phil Camacheo, 6-1, 220, DE,
(Mesa Ariz JC); Robbie Clardy, 6-4, 205, DL, Arlington, Texas
(Martin HS); David Croyle, 6-4, 245, OL, Springtown, Texas;
Hugh Farmer, 6-2, 270, DL, Tulia, Texas; Clarence Gary, 6-0,
180, WR, Lewisville, Texas (The Colony HS); Zach Gray, 6-1,
245, DL, Okla. City, OK (Bishop McGuinness HS); Joe Greer,
6-2, 220, LB, Childress, Texas; Clint Hampton, 6-0, 185, RB,
Springtown, Texas; Eric Hanson, 6-0, 255, DL, (Ariz. Western
JC); Teddy Hopkins, 5-10, 225, RB, Childress, Texas; Leonard
Jackson, 5-9, 190, DB (Ariz. Western JC); Paul Koen, 6-4, 250,
OL, Plainview, Texas; Stanley Latimore, 5-10, 190 WR/DB,
Lawton, OK (Eisenhower); Shawn Lawson, 6-2, 215, LB (East
Central); David Loera, 6-0, 190, QB, (Scottsdale Ariz. JC);
Michael McDenald, 5-11, 180, OB, Glenrose, Texas; Vic Re-
galode, 6-2, 260, OL, (Glendale Ariz. JC); Brian Springer, 5-10,
165, RB, Plainview, Texas; David Stuart, 6-4, 255, OL, Fort
Worth, Texas (Richardson HS); Ruban Williams, 6-2, 255, DL,
{Glendale Ariz. JC).

MOVING?

If you change addresses or if this newsletter
reaches a relative of the addressee, we would
appreciate an address update for our files. Help
us keep in touch so that you don’t become a
statistic on the "Lost Alumni" list.

Cameron University Alumni Office
145 Administration Building

2800 West Gore Boulevard
Lawton, OK  73505-6377
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